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Tomorrow evening, Thursday, Dec. 19, 2013, at 5:30 p.m., 310 Abeyta will be the last meeting 
of the SEC Board of Trustees for the year 2013.  It will also be the last meeting of the old board 
of seven.  2014 will mark the long awaited move to the 5 member board for which the 
members have worked so hard and so long.  This meeting will also mark the last attempt of  the 
old board to manipulate and hurt the members. See Section M. “Subjects by trustees” wherein 
this old board will attempt to appoint new members to Tri-state and NMRECA instead of 
leaving those appointments to the new board.  Don Wolberg will deliver his last of his diatribe 
reports as representative to the NMRECA and Tri-state boards for which all but six of the SEC 
members will be grateful.  A first at this meeting will be Section G. “Attorney Report”  We have 
all witnessed the attorneys (and we do have many) take over many of the functions and rights 
of the members over the last few years culminating with the announcement that the District 3 
trustee election was invalid.  This report should be interesting. 
  
Let us all hope that the New Year and the new Board of Trustees will be one of moving forward 
and respect for the rights of the SEC Members. 
 

 


